
BLOUBERG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY MAYOR , HIS WORSHIP CLLR MASEKA PHEEDI'S COVID-19 MESSAGE 

FOLLOWING A MOVE TO ALERT LEVEL 1 OF RISK-ADJUSTED STRATEGY  

 
The President of the Republic of South Africa, His Excellency Mr Matamela Cyril Ramaphosa on the 28th 

February 2021, during his address on the national effort to contain COVID-19 moved the country from Alert 

Level 3 to Alert Level 1 of the risk-adjusted strategy following a decline in number of COVID-19 cases. 

 
The 5th of March 2021 marked a year since the first case of coronavirus was reported in South Africa.  

 
Our municipality, Blouberg is also nearing a one-thousand mark of coronavirus cases. It is of utmost 

importance to reiterate the fact that a move to Alert Level 1 does not indicate that we are off the hook. The 

virus is still within us and we are still losing lives to the virus. 

 
I would like to remind you all about the importance of adhering to all COVID-19 health protocols. I urge all 

residents to follow basic public health measures such as wearing masks at all times, maintaining physical 

distancing whenever possible and keeping hands clean by washing them with soap and water or sanitize to 

protect yourself and your families against the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 
Our country has started rolling out vaccination programme as another containment measure and I am making 

a call to all of you to present yourself to healthcare workers when it is your turn to get the vaccine.  

 
We will continue to work together with institutions such as the Department of Health, Capricorn District 

Municipality and others to intensify our campaigns against COVID-19 and conscientize communities about the 

pandemic.  

 
LET US FIGHT CORONAVIRUS TOGETHER 


